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PEAKTOP INTERNATIONAL HOLDINGS LIMITED

(元昇國際集團有限公司)*

(incorporated in Bermuda with limited liability)

POSTPONEMENT IN THE PUBLICATION OF THE RESULTS 

OF THE GROUP FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31 DECEMBER 2000

The Directors announce that the publication of the results of the Group for the year ended 31 December 2000 will be postponed. Further announcement will be made pursuant to paragraph 11(3) of Part B of Appendix 7 of the Listing Rules on or before 27 April 2001. The meeting of the board of Directors to approve the audited results of the Group will be postponed from 19 April 2001 to on or before 31 May 2001, and it is expected that such results will be published on or before 31 May 2001.

The postponement of publication of results constitutes a breach of the Listing Rules. The Stock Exchange has indicated that it reserves the right to take appropriate action against the Company and/or the Directors.

In the meantime, shareholders and public investors are urged to exercise caution in dealing in the shares of the Company.

The Directors announce that there will be a postponement in the publication of the results of the Group for the year ended 31 December 2000 as the Auditors have indicated to the Group that they will require more time to conduct further review of the Group's financial statements and documentation as the management accounts of overseas subsidiaries of the Company were provided later than expected. The Company has been informed by the Auditors that they have not yet obtained all the information they consider necessary for the purpose of finalising their audit. The meeting of the board of Directors to approve the audited results of the Group will be postponed from 19 April 2001 to on or before 31 May 2001, and it is expected that such results will be published on or before 31 May 2001. Further announcement in respect of the Group's unaudited results for the year ended 31 December 2000 based on the management accounts (which will have been presented to the audit committee of the board of Directors established pursuant to the Listing Rules for review by such date) will be made pursuant to paragraph 11(3) of Part B of Appendix 7 of the Listing Rules on or before 27 April 2001.

The postponement of publication of results of the Group constitutes a breach of the Listing Rules. The Stock Exchange has indicated that it reserves the right to take appropriate action against the Company and/or the Directors.

The Directors have not dealt in any shares of the Company since 18 March 2001. The Directors will undertake to the Stock Exchange that they will not deal in the shares of the Company until the audited consolidated results of the Group for the year ended 31 December 2000 are published.

In the meantime, shareholders and public investors are urged to exercise caution in dealing in the shares of the Company.

TERMS USED IN THIS ANNOUNCEMENT

``Auditors''
Ernst & Young, certified public accountants

``Company'' 
Peaktop International Holdings Limited, the issued shares of which are listed on the Stock Exchange

``Directors'' 
The directors of the Company

``Group'' 
The Company and its subsidiaries

``Listing Rules'' 
The Rules Governing the Listing of Securities of the Stock Exchange

``Stock Exchange'' 
The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited


By order of the board of directors of


Peaktop International Holdings Limited


Lin Chun Kuei


Chairman and Chief Executive Officer

Hong Kong, 18 April 2001
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